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The text below is a standard supplemental to the programme of works shown on the previous page 
that forms the bi-monthly update regarding construction progress. 
 
Please note:  
 
Bays shown in green are bays that have substantial disruptive works completed; there will still be 
further less disruptive works required to be undertaken to finalise these bays – this will include 
installation of street furniture i.e. benches, cycle stands, signs / posts etc. 
 
Streets will be required to be temporarily closed (access still allowed) for the installation of the raised 
carriageway sections at junctions. The majority of this work will be undertaken in 2014; and this 
document will give advance notice of these works. Affected addresses will also receive a posted 
notification in advance of the closures.. 
 
 
 

1. Shop deliveries - Loading / Unloading 
Haringey Council will be temporarily suspending parking at the Green Lanes end of each 
street adjacent to each Bay of active construction (example illustration below). This is to 
provide our construction contractor with a required area for works purposes. Both sides of the 
street directly adjacent to the live construction Bay will be suspended; and a section of the 
suspended parking bays will be temporarily allocated specifically for business loading 
purposes (shown in green).  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

2. Strategy for waste management 
Residential waste is usually deposited on the footway on Green Lanes and at present our 
contractor has provided gangways to each doorway (business and resident) to allow entry/exit 
from premises. Residents should leave their waste at the carriageway end of these gangways 
(on the footway, within and near to the barriers), which will allow rubbish to be collected as 
usual.  

Businesses with their own individual contracts for waste disposal will need to inform their 
contractor of construction to allow preparation for their continued management of waste 
disposal.  

If you have any enquiries regarding waste collection, Veolia can be contacted on their general 
enquiries number: 020 8885 7700. 

 
3. Provision of access to shops/businesses/restaurants/residential 

There will be disruption during the construction period, which we will try our best to keep to a 
minimum. Access to business will be maintained for the majority of the construction period, but 
there will be short durations when access will be fully blocked. Our contractor will individually 
liaise with properties to agree the most convenient time for this to occur. 
 

 
4. Disabled access  

Access will be maintained to residences/ businesses. A minimum width of walkway of 1.2m will 
be maintained at all times.  
 

 
5. Working Hours 

 
General operations 
Standard: Monday to Friday - 08:00 to 18:00  
Saturday: 08:00 to 13:00  
Sunday: None  
 
Allowable out of hours works 
Construction work may be undertaken outside of the hours shown above, only if the 
works do not affect traffic flows and are quiet works such as site clearance or material 
deliveries. 
 
Working hours constraints 
No construction works will be undertaken during the Christmas Embargo, which is from 
2 December 2013 to 5 January 2014. 

 
   
 


